GOLF COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

OCTOBER 14, 2020

The Golf Commission held their Regular Meeting on Wednesday, October 14, 2020 at the Orchards Golf Course, in the clubhouse.  Chairman Amato called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

I.  
Roll Call
Commission Members Present


Also Present


G. Amato





J. Smith, Tournament Turf Care


M. Blake





J. Fabrizio, Tournament Turf Care
W. Healey





Ald. M. Hardiman (BOA)


B.Nash





Ald. R. Vitali (BOA)

J. O’Connell

D. Worroll







N. Veccharelli

II.
Public Comment
None.

III.
Consideration of Minutes of the regular meeting held September 16, 2020. 
Commissioners’ O’Connell and Veccharelli made and seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting held September 16, 2020.  Motion carried unanimously. 

IV. 
Chairman’s Report

Chairman Amato informed the Commission that Tournament Turf Care had resigned as operators of the Orchards Golf Course effective January 1, 2021.  On behalf of the entire Commission, Chairman Amato thanked Tournament Turf Care for all they have done for the Orchards Golf Course over the years and wished them well and thanked them for a special working relationship.  Chairman Amato informed the Commission he has formed a Search Committee to obtain a new operator for the Orchards Golf Course.  He reported he also appointed Commissioner Worroll to work with Tournament Turf Care to develop a comprehensive inventory of equipment owned by the golf commission and owned by Tournament ‘Turf Care.
V.
Committee Reports

a) Building and Grounds – no report.

b) Financial Advisor – Commissioner Worroll reported balances in the following accounts: Repair/maintenance $21,000.00, Secretarial fees $450.00, Water account $1,858.00, postage $50.00, Fund 18 $162,684.00 and Open Space $98,823.00,
Project #1 $2,944.00, and Project #2 $1,003.00.

Chairman Worroll also reported he is still in negotiations with the Mayor’s Office regarding the Sewer Use fee.  He also reported the family of former Chairman Austin has decided to postpone any memorial service for Chairman Austin until Spring 2020.


c) Search Committee – Vice Chairman Healey reported the Search Committee consists of himself, Commissioners Worroll, O’Connell and Nash.  Vice Chairman Healey reported an organizations meeting was held and the Committee has reached out to the Mayor’s Office and Purchasing Department to develop specifications for an RFQ/RFP.  

VI.
Unfinished Business
None.

VII.    Management’s Report (Tournament Turf Care, LLC)
None
VIII.  
New Business 

          a)  Report on Rounds – Mr. Fabrizio submitted a handout detailing the rounds for August and YTD.  He reported even with the shutdown due to the COVID-19 pandemic rounds were up 1,213 over last year.  He also reported the electric and pull cart rentals were up, but revenue should be about equal to last year due to prorated fees for electric carts.
There being no further business before the Commission, Commissioners Worroll and O’Connell made and seconded a motion to adjourn. Motion carried unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 5:51 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,















William Healey










Acting Recording Secretary
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